
SUBJECT: Memorandum of Understanding with MTD 

MEETING DATE: February 15, 2018 AGENDA ITEM:  4G 

STAFF CONTACT: Scott Spaulding 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1. Approve and authorize the Chair to execute a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU)
with the Santa Barbara Metropolitan Transit District to implement connecting local transit
service to support peak hour Pacific Surfliner rail service in an amount not to exceed
$750,000 for a period of March 1, 2018 through June 30, 2021.

2. Approve and authorize the Executive Director to extend the term of the agreement for up to
one additional year, to extend service beyond the Billable Time under Section 4, and to
adjust operations for holidays pursuant to Section 1.I.

DISCUSSION: 

SBCAG has worked with MTD to develop a plan for connecting transit service to serve 
customers commuting to the Santa Barbara and Goleta train stations.  Santa Barbara service 
will transport commuters to the downtown core and Santa Barbara Cottage Hospital using one 
of MTD’s new electric shuttles.  Service will be provided in the morning from the train station to 
employment centers and again in the afternoon from employment centers to the train station. 
From the Goleta station, two separate trips will provide service East and West along Hollister 
Ave. to employment centers, primarily in the Goleta Corporate Park area (west to Deckers, 
Raytheon) and in Old Town and the Goleta Cottage Hospital area (east to Yardi, Cottage).   

The agreement between SBCAG and MTD will fund connecting transit service in Goleta and 
Santa Barbara using Measure A Rail Program funds at an estimated gross cost of $200,000 per 
year.  Connecting transit service will be free to rail pass holders, but the total cost of the service 
will be reduced by fares paid to MTD by LOSSAN under the existing Transit Transfer Program 
implemented in 2016.   

The South Coast Subregional Planning Committee will consider recommending the board 
approve the MOU at their February 14 meeting. 

Attachments:  MOU with MTD 
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